FROM THE PATHWAYS OF CHILEAN MEMORIES

Chilean Mission Reunion

South Jordan, Utah
August 19, 2006
“Excerpts from letters and calls we have received over the past year

from those of you who served, representative of all of your 
hard work, dedication and successes.”









President Robert Burton
Rodolfo Acevedo serves as the Patriarch of the Puente Alto, Santiago Stake, has written a book about the Santiago Temple, “Alturas Sagradas,” (Sacred Heights) and he was featured in an LDS Church News Article on July 22, 2006 . . . Francis Alder continues to serve as President of the Chile Antofogasta Mission together with his wife Darlene . . . Calvin Alleman reports that he serves in the Newport Beach Temple where he enjoys stories of Chile with Temple President Stephen Oveson, former area president in Chile . . . Verle M. Allred, one of the first two missionaries to serve in Chile, is serving in the Presidency of the Logan Temple and will be one of the guest speakers at the August 19th Reunion . . . Darl Andersen, together with his wife Kaye, recently finished their three-year assignment as Mission President of the Viña del Mar Mission, enjoyed their experience very much and especially enjoyed the occasional visit of former Chilean RMs to the mission home . . . Robert K. Anderson recently returned from Mexico with 35 BYU students . . . John Atamanczyk reports that he has retired from the State of UT and the National Guard and that all six of their children, five boys and one girl, have served or are serving missions . . . Opal Atwood-Clarke was one of the two first lady missionaries, together with Hope Kohler-Mortensen to serve in Chile during the Argentine Mission era and will be at the 50th anniversary event on August 19th . . . Garold Barton was one of the first missionaries to arrive in Chile from Argentina and is currently serving a mission with his wife on the Navajo Reservation . . . Glen Beecroft and his wife Delna are attending the 50th anniversary reunion from their home in Taylor, AZ . . . President Carl Beecroft and his wife Helen are “alive and well” in their 90’s, live in Mesa, AZ and enjoy occasional contact from the RMs who served under them in the mid-1960’s . . . Joseph C. Bentley was one of the two original Argentine Missionaries to arrive in Chile on June 23, 1956; he returned to Argentina in November of 1956 to be a traveling elder (assistant to the president); at the end of his mission he was a counselor in the Argentine Mission Presidency to Pres. Pace;  Joe will be one of the speakers at the 50th anniversary reunion . . . Charles Blake and his wife Sonia (Antofogasta, Chile) live in Orange Co. CA and are making the trip to UT for the Reunion . . . Elder Shayne M. Bowen, former president of the Spain Barcelona Mission has been called as a member of the First Quorum of Seventy . . . Arlo Brown and his wife Jonell have recently moved to Salt Lake City and plan on attending the reunion on the 19th . . . “Dody” Call-Reid, an Andes Lady Missionary who served in Chile recalls fondly her mission experience in the early days of the Church in Chile . . . Grover and Noel Cardon are serving a mission to the Mexico City Temple and report that they are enjoying the work their very much . . . Steve Cherry was recently released as Bishop of his ward in San Jose, CA and sends regrets that he will not be able to attend the August reunion. . . Gary Davis and his wife Deborah attended the re-dedication of the Santiago Temple in March and have been called as Church Service Missionaries to a Spanish Ward in Provo, UT . . . Kenneth L. DuVall, together with his wife Mary, has been called to serve as the President of the Spain Bilbao Mission . . . Donna Earl-Colyar sends this message, “On behalf of my dear parents, Presidente and Hermana Earl, please give my warmest saludos and abrazos to all those attending the reunion! . . . Kenneth L. Duvall has been called, together with his wife Mary Beth, to serve as president of the Spain Bilboa Mission, their three-year service began in July of 2006 . . . Alba Eguiluz-Moore, an early member of the church from northern Chile, now living in Texas, sends regrets that a prior commitment prevents her from attending the reunion . . . Delbert and Mary Lou Ellsworth, who both served missions in Chile, are once again serving in Chile as Perpetual Education Fund missionaries . . . Richard Ellsworth, together with his wife Peggy, continues to serve as the president of the California Ventura Mission . . . Billie F. Fotheringham served in the Argentine Mission from 1939 to 1942; accepted position with Eastman Kodak to Chile in 1952 and urged Church leadership to send missionaries to Chile; he was the first president of the Nuñoa Branch and later the Providencia Branch; Brother Fotheringham will speak to us at the 50th anniversary reunion . . . President Royden Glade and his wife Rebecca are currently serving as President and Matron of the Lima, Peru Temple . . . Wayne Glenn lives in OR and laments he cannot make it to this reunion but expresses hope that once retired he will be able to attend . . . H. Clay Gorton was president of the Santiago MTC from 1990 to 1992 and plans to attend the reunion . . . Kelly Grieve and his wife Zella left on July 21, 2006 to serve an 18 month Employment Resource Center Mission in Paraguay . . . Ron Gruendell has retired, moved to Utah with his wife Vida and they are attending the temple session, the luncheon and the reunion on the 19th . . . David Gutierrez of McAllen, TX will be attending the luncheon at the Jordan Temple and the reunion . . . Ron Hales, an early Argentine missionary in Chile, was able to return to Chile in March of 2005 with his wife and they were able to visit Perla Garcia, one of the first two people baptized in Chile in 1956 . . . Neil Hammer of Alamosa, CO will be attending the reunion and the luncheon on the 19th of August . . . Ina Mae Harmon-Tait laments that due to prior commitments with the Symphony of the Canyons and a family event on the same weekend of the reunion that she will not be able to attend . . . John Harris lives in Bountiful, UT, reports that earlier this year he had a marvelous reunion by telephone with the Muñoz family of San Miguel, to whom he had introduced the gospel in 1968 just prior to returning home at the end of his mission; this reunion was made possible by Jorge Muñoz seeing John’s name on the alumni list that was in the possession of a Mission President in Chile . . . Randy Hatch has been released from a stake presidency in CO and is now serving as bishop of a student ward . . . Art Hayden lives in Gridley, CA and after serving a shift at the Open House of the new Sacramento Temple he and his wife are heading to Utah to attend the reunion on August 19th . . . Marilyn Hoare-Speroni was located this year with the help of Mary Irene Jimenez; Marilyn lives in the Salt Lake City area and is planning on attending the reunion in August . . . Roger Holyoak and his wife of Chubbuck, ID have contacted us and are planning in attending the August 19th reunion . . . Milt Jensen is one of several RMs who have submitted journals, letters and pictures to Church Archives and is attending the August 19th event with his wife Rulene . . . Gordon and Amy Tuck-Johnson will be attending the August 19th event from their home in Ogden . . . Van Layman was recently released from the stake presidency in Auburn, WA and plans to visit Chile with his wife Millie in 2007 . . . Peggy Lisonbee-Glass laments she will not be able to attend the reunion, sends her love to all and states, “Some of the greatest memories in my life are the times I spent in Chile” . . . Jeannette Lyon-Moulton reported that her husband, also a former Chilean missionary, died in a drowning accident in January of this year . . . .Ted Lyon is former president of the Osorno Mission and the Santiago MTC has recently been appointed Honorary Chilean Consul in the State of Utah . . . Curtis Mahon lives in Plainfield, IL and plans on attending the reunion and the temple luncheon . . . Bill Marshall of Woodland Hills, UT was recently “found” by a friend from the mission field and reported to the reunion committee . . . David McCardell and his wife Marilyn live in Clearlake, CA and are planning on attending the 50th anniversary reunion . . . Greg McMurdie lives in Texas and is planning on attending his first ever reunion on August 19th . . . C. Brent Merrill is president of the Shreveport, LA stake and together with many hard-working members of his stake spent countless days and weeks helping the disaster victims of Hurricane Katrina in Mississippi and Louisiana; He sends his regrets that he cannot attend the 50th anniversary event as he had planned . . . Ian Miller is living in Calgary, AB, Canada and sends regrets that a prior commitment will prevent him from attending the reunion in August . . . Joe and Maureen (Koyle) Miller are serving a 23 month mission in the Fort-Worth Texas Spanish-speaking mission and are enjoying serving, making new friends and creating more wonderful mission memories . . . Brad Monson and his wife live in Orem, UT and are planning on attending the reunion in August . . . Carl Morrison of Fallbrook, CA laments that due to his sixth and final child’s wedding on August 19th he will not be able to attend the reunion on 19th . . . Hope Kohler-Mortensen, one of the first two sister missionaries sent to Chile, is a nurse for the Bone Marrow Transplant unit at the University of Utah and with her husband Ross, is planning on attending all of the reunion events . . . Loren Mounteer is a Palmer era missionary who until recently was on our “lost,” has now been found and was happy to learn about our reunion group . . . David M. Nelson lives in Alabama and reports that although he has retired he is very busy with home projects, serving in the Birmingham Temple and also as the apartment inspector for the Birmingham Mission . . . Garth Olsen, a former Andes missionary who served in Chile, and his wife are serving a temple mission at the Santiago Temple and reports things have really changed since the early days of seven branches and 500 members . . . Ornona (Noni) Palmer-Reugner lives in Salt Lake City and is attending the temple luncheon and the reunion on August 19th . . . Nina Sue Parry-Eames and her husband Bart are currently serving a CES mission in Madrid Spain while their daughter serves in the Madrid Temple and send their greetings to all . . . John Pearson is the commander of an Army Reserve Military Intelligence School in AZ, is writing a book and will unfortunately be in Korea the day of the reunion . . . Morris Poole has been called as a counselor in the Logan Utah University 3rd Stake, a single student stake . . . Norma Retamal-Postma and her husband Richard are planning to attend the luncheon at the Jordan Temple as well as the entire reunion event on August 19th . . .Nancy Robins-Lund reports that her son Christopher served a mission in Chile and was also the supervising architect of the remodeled Santiago Temple . . . President Lorin Pace and his wife Marilynn of the Argentine Mission, 1956 to 1959, remain very active, enjoy traveling, their children and will be among the very fascinating speakers at the 50th Anniversary Reunion . . . Clive Romney serves as bishop of his Murray,. UT ward, continues to produce music and to perform in his groups “Enoch Train” and “Caboose” and has volunteered to perform at the August 19th event together with Roberto Romero . . .Robert Romero and his wife Eliana, early converts from San Bernardo, Chile, have retired and moved from Sacramento, CA to UT . . . Robert Schallock was recently released as Bishop of his ward in Lakeside, CA and looks forward to a visit from Rodolfo Acevedo, one of his Chilean converts, later this year . . . David M. Smith of Mesa, AZ will be in UT for a family reunion on the day of the August reunion and will be able to attend both events . . . Johnson Lamar Smith has retired and hopes to ‘move to the intermountain west, go on a mission and attend mission reunions’ . . . Terry Smith lives in Alamosa, CO and is planning on make the trip to attend the reunion . . . Bruce Snyder and his wife Treava will be attending the wedding of a granddaughter in Texas on the day of the reunion and say they will be with the rest of us at the reunion ‘in spirit”. . . Gary Sorensen and his wife Elayne have returned from Argentina where they served as president of the Argentina Neuquen Mission – welcome home! . . . Bob Spencer and his wife Kristy live in Cedar City, UT were able to travel to Chile last year to pickup their daughter who was serving a mission in Chile . . . James Taggart and his wife Katy have moved to Salt Lake City from Wyoming and hope to be in attendance at the August reunion . . . Rebecca Taylor-Rhien and her husband Rob are serving a mission in Rome, Italy and “would otherwise love to be at the 50th anniversary reunion . . . Lee Thomas, together with his wife Linda, finished serving as president of the Mexico Vera Cruz Mission in June of 2005 and have returned home to New Mexico . . . Dee Tolman and his wife Penny will be attending the reunion on the 19th of August . . . Barry Udall and his wife Risa have recently returned from serving a mission in Puerto Rico . . . Amy Valentine is the widow of Lee Valentine, the Argentine Mission President who first sent missionaries to Chile in 1956, just prior to the completion of his term In Chile . . . Steve Warren of Ft. Collins, CO will be in Salt Lake City the week of the 50th anniversary reunion and will be able to attend the event . . . J. Deon Whipple and his wife Jillayne visited Chile in February 2006 where they visited with President Darl and Kaye Andersen of the Viña del Mar mission as well as Concepción, Talcahuano and Puerto Montt . . . Clayton White is a Zoology Professor at BYU, was an Argentine missionary who served in Chile in the 1950’s and plans on attending the reunion . . . Elder Richard H. Winkel of the Second Quorum of Seventy and his wife Karen have been called as the first president and matron of the Sacramento, CA Temple which will be dedicated September 3, 2006 . . . Sue Winmill, widow of Len Winmill, expressed her gratitude to the reunion committee who helped her locate a family in Chile so that Len could talk to them by telephone prior to his passing . . . Sharon Woolley-Judd and her husband Duane will be at the reunion and then they will be leaving for Jinan, China to teach English, sponsored by BYU, for one year at a university . . . Bill Yssel is serving as patriarch of his stake in San Diego, CA and expresses his appreciation for the work the committee does to keep everyone informed . . . Dale Zabriskie was one of the Elders, in the two second pairs, sent to Chile from Argentina in October of 1956 to open the work there . . .
In Memoriam
Several of our alumni and friends of Chile have passed away
since the April 2005 Reunion.  We take this moment to honor their memory

and the service they rendered in Chile in various capacities.
John Marvin Bailey passed away on May 27, 2006 in St. George, UT at the age of 93; Bro. Bailey’s connection to Chile was the two years he spent in Chile from 1962 to 1964 working with as a cooperative advisor for USAID; during this period he served as a counselor in the Chilean Mission presidency with Pres. Palmer; he is survived by his five daughters, 14 grandchildren and 14 great grandchildren . . . Elbert Charles Brainard passed away on January 13, 1997; this information came to us recently through a former companion and friend, George R. Cannon, Jr. who reports that when they were in the Salt Lake Mission home and the LTM in the summer of 1964; Elbert was 33 years old and from Pasco, WA . . . Royce S. Bringhurst of Davis, CA passed away on November 28, 2005; as a young man he served a mission in the Spanish-American Mission, flew 65 combat missions in a B-25 in Europe and obtained a PhD from the University of Wisconsin; during his lifetime, as a UC Davis strawberry geneticist, he developed 30 strawberry varieties accounting for 75% of the U. S. production; Brother Bringhurst and his wife of 63 years, Pearl, served a Church Service Mission in Chile in 1989 where he trained Chilean farmers in fruit and berry production; he is survived by his wife, six children, 22 grandchildren and 15 great grandchildren . . . Enid M. Burton, wife of President Robert Burton, passed away in Salt Lake City on June 9, 2006; Sister Burton married and was sealed to Pres. Burton after his service in Chile and after the passing of his first wife, Bessie M. Burton; she is survived by four daughters, a son, 19 grandchildren, 21 great-grandchildren, and one great, great grandchild; she was known for her great faith, her beautiful singing voice and, above all, for being a great supporter of Robert . . . Richard “Dick” Glen Moulton passed away on January 12, 2006 while vacationing with his wife, Jeanette, in Hawaii; at the time of his death Dick was serving as bishop of the Firth, ID Ward; he is survived by his wife, also a former Chilean missionary, seven children and 12 grandchildren; Dick was a Burton missionary . . . Len Flake Winmill of Orem, UT passed away on May 12, 2006 of pancreatic cancer; Len was a Beecroft-Burton missionary, had a deep love for the people of Chile and loved attending reunions with friends from the mission field; Len is survived by his wife Sue, his children and grandchildren . . .Steven Anthony Yancey of Neola, UT, passed away on May 8, 2005; he was a Palmer-Beecroft missionary and was well-known throughout his life for his beautiful high tenor voice, his love of the scriptures and of temple work; Steve is survived by his wife Sherry Yancey . . . 
We mourn the passing of these great pioneer Chilean missionaries and friends of the mission and send our love to their families.  If anyone is interested in the full text of the obituaries of any of these RM’s please contact the Reunion Committee at chileanmission@yahoo.com.  
